
Chelan County Sheriff Brian Burnett reports that on 12/16/22 at approximately 1858 hours, RIVERCOM 

dispatch was contacted by an unknown male who stated he was angry over an incident that happened 

previously to the call. The suspect threatened a local business establishment in the downtown Leavenworth 

area.  He stated he had rifle with a large amount of ammunition and a pipe bomb.  As a precaution, safety 

protocols were immediately administered by deputies to local businesses open at the time, causing them to 

shelter in place.  This included Cascade Medical Center.   

Several Chelan County deputies quickly responded to the area with additional support from the Washington 

State Patrol.  Deputies conducted a thorough sweep of the downtown area and did not find anything to 

corroborate any threat.  A thorough investigation commenced while additional law enforcement resources 

remained in the area to provide a security presence.  Deputies continued to look for any individual(s) that 

presented an obvious threat to public safety.  This investigation is ongoing.  The Sheriff’s Office does not 

believe there is any concern for the safety of the public.  

All available information appeared to point to another “swatting” incident and appeared not to be credible at 

the time.  The investigation by law enforcement spanned approximately 3 hours.  Law enforcement’s security 

presence remained in the area for several additional hours.  “Swatting” incidents have been increasing 

throughout the country and are a serious drain on law enforcement resources.   
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